








: From the Wardroom

Let me start, shipmates, by saying it is great to be home
after spending three months of RV’ing. During our travels
Kay and | atiended a reunion of the USS Gurnard
(85S5254/SSN662) association in Bremerton, Washington,
the USSV national convention in Duluth, Minnesota and
had the pleasure of visiting with friends and family. Perch
Base Secretary Ed Brooks has copies of the minutes
from the USSVI Annual Business Meeting available for
your review at our meetings.

Many topics from the convention including the results of
the national election were discussed during this past
month’s meeting. The one topic reported on, and also the
one that has me ready to go ahead flank speed, is the
vision and goals that have been set for the USSV Chari-
table Foundation.

The Foundation is the 501(C)3 tax-except arm of our
organization and where we can make donations for
programs such as the “Meals for Sailors”, USSV Library,
“Scholarship” programs and many more. You will be
hearing much more about the foundation and how you will
be able to show your support at future meetings and also
a personal plea from the base. (See the article on Page 8
of this newsletter.) '

Past National Treasurer John Anderson has been
appointed Treasurer of the foundation by National
Commander John Peters and the National BODs.
National Commander John Peters and members of the
national BODs will be working this year to solicit dona-
tions from large corporations with a goal to get the
foundation treasury to the point that it can support all the
programs with the interest earned.

Some dates that need to be highlighted on your calendars
for the coming months and year:

¥v" November 11 Veterans Day parade in Phoenix.
We are again teaming up with the Palo Verde
Nuclear Generating Station Veterans to display
the flags of the commissioned submarines during
this year’s parade. Included will be coffee and
donuts before the parade and soda and pizza at
the conclusion. And, Palo Verde has assured us
that we'll have our own dedicated transportation
to the parade start.

v" December 14 will be our annual Christmas/
Hunaka party at Luke AFB NCO Club. 1800
cocktails, 1900 sit-down dinner. Cost is $17.50
per person and reservations must be made by
December 3 with Don Wannamaker.

v April 7-10, 2003 will be the SYWWI Southwest
Caucus and USSV District 8 meeting at the
Ramada Express in Laughlin, Nevada amd the
USSV/SVWWiII Joint National Convention in
Reno, Nevada, September 2-5,2003 at the Reno
Hilton Hotel.

Shipmates this is going to an exciting year for all Sub Vets
as there will be many activities almost in our back yard
that we can attend and enjoy the fellowship of many.

In closing out this month’s column, | would like to encour-
age all to become a little more involved with Perch Base.
I'd like to see two volunteer’s names for each leadership
position on the ballot and members offering to fill some of
the appointed positions. Sure, the pay is low but the
rewards mare than make up for that.

Fraternally,
Dave Harnish, Commander Perch Base

A SPECIAL NOTE OF APPRECIATION

From: Perch Base Commander, Dave Harnish
To: All Hands of Perch Base

Shipmates and Friends, the honor you bestowed upon
me at the October meeting of our base was nothing
short of being the highlight of my Naval Career and
Post Naval Career. Never have 1 been so honored as
to be left speechless, as when Past Commander of
Perch Base, Frank “Rummy” Rumbaugh presented me
with the one of a kind, Ed Brooks master piece. This
award should rightly have gone to all of the Perch
Base members that it is my privilege to work with on
your Board of Directors, Past Commanders, Commit-
tee Chairs and just the base membership m general
that are constantly stepping up to answer the call for
help. You are a great bunch and it is my privilege and
honor to be associated with Perch Base.

Fraternally,

Dave Harnish, Perch Base Commander
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